PAWCATUCK RIVER HARBOR MANAGEMENT COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

September 13, 2007
Chairman Dilley called the meeting to order at 7:02pm.  Those present at this meeting of the Pawcatuck River Harbor Management Commission, held at the Edythe K. Richmond Homes Community Building were:

Mr. Scott Dilley, Chairman     

Ms. Joyce Ballou, Regular Member

Mr. George Smith, Secretary

Mr. Steven Schaub, Alternate Member 

Mr. John O’Brien, Ex-officio member




    

Chairman Dilley appointed Mr. Schaub as a voting member this evening in Dr. Berman’s stead.  

The August 2007, minutes were reviewed.  Mr. Smith made a motion to accept the minutes as is.  Mr. Schaub seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
Mr. O’Brien gave the Harbormaster Report.  He advised that with the aid of the GPS, he felt that all private moorings have now been located.  He plans to have these downloaded to his computer and possibly charted by next week.  Commercial moorings are yet to come.  He made mention of some mooring problems in the Cow Point area of the river that he is working to resolve.  He also made mention of a tour of the river that he has scheduled with DEP representative Mike Peyton.  The purpose of the tour is to spot and discuss problems along the river.  The harbormaster invited members of the Commission to join the tour as well.  

There were no local or state representatives present.  The Finance Report was read. 
Correspondence this evening is as follows:

Request for dock on the RI side of the river.  Chairman Dilley passed this along to the harbormaster.

Notice that the Mystic River Harbor Commission is seeking to fill a recently vacated position for secretary.


List of government web sites for federal grant requests.  Chairman Dilley will keep this list on file for when a Plan has been passed.

Under Old Business, Chairman Dilley advised that there still has been no response from DOT on the draft plan presented them.  He will resend the Plan with latest DEP changes incorporated in it.
There was no New Business to discuss.

There being no further business, motion to adjourn at 7:36 pm was made by Mrs. Ballou and seconded by Mr. Smith.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,







George Smith







Secretary

